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Trustee’s Annual Report 

 

Acorns Pre-school and Before and After school club provides childcare for children aged 2 – 4 

years of age as well as offering wrap around care outside of school hours for children aged 4 – 10 

years. We provide a stimulating, caring environment for children from the local community and 

surrounding area. A dedicated team of staff and active voluntary committee oversee the running of 

Acorns. 

 

The committee members are elected at the annual general meeting and serve on the committee for 

one year, at which time they may be voted to serve for a further period. We adopted the Pre-school 

Learning Alliance Constitution on 1
st
 September 2015. The committee meet half termly to discuss 

the running of the setting and make decisions, requiring a majority number in a vote. 

 

During the last year our numbers have been good. The pre-school has provided for the education 

and development of children under statutory school age and strives to encourage parents to take part 

in their learning. We are active in participating in community activities and in return the community 

support us. The before and after school club provides extended care for those children of working 

families. We offer opportunities for physical activities balanced with time for the children to relax 

after the school day. Breakfast and a light tea are provided for the children. We aim to offer equal 

opportunities to all. 

 

Acorns has an extensive range of policies, explaining our practice, which are available to all 

parents.  These include a financial policy which details our charging procedure and information on 

the reserve balance we hold. This balance is to cover emergency closure when staff will need to be 

paid to retain them until we can re-open. A reserve to cover three months closure expenses will be 

held. We continue to work to build a further reserve which is earmarked to fund the extension of 

our building. Increased space will enable us to accommodate more children and meet the ever 

growing demand for childcare in our community. We have advertised our services in the local 

community and surrounding area and ensure we maintain our well trained staff, offering them the 

opportunity for professional development. 

 

The trustee’s confirm that they have complied with their duty and given due regard to the guidance 

on public benefit published by the charity commission. Major risks to which the charity is exposed 

have been identified and systems put in place, through or policies and procedures adopted, to 

manage these risks.  
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Name…………………………………………   Position………………………………. 

 

 

Signed……………………………………….    Date …………………………………. 
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Signed……………………………………….    Date …………………………………. 

 

 

 



 



 


